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Holt Copse is an area of Ancient Semi-natural Woodland within a public park in Wokingham.  It is designated a Wildlife Heritage site.  It is 2.7 hectares (6.7 acres) in area and is the remaining part of a larger woodland.
The Holt Copse Conservation Volunteers group was formed in 1999 after informal discussions by local residents who were committee members of the local Residents’ Association. The latter agreed to provide some financial support to enable such a group to obtain insurance and BTCV affiliation. The inaugural meeting was held which was also attended by BTCV and the Wokingham District Council Countryside Service. A second meeting was held in September 1999 to ratify a Constitution and agree the basic purpose and structure of the group. It was strongly agreed that the group should be an active, “hands on” one and not just another social club.

Six to seven Work Parties are held each Autumn/Winter period when coppicing and understorey management is carried out consistent with a Management Plan prepared by the Countryside Service of WDC. All work is done with the approval and support of  Wokingham Town Council to whom the Copse and Park “belong”. 

We have eighteen members of which one is a Councillor.  We have no discriminatory rules and membership is open to all. No special efforts are made for disabled people as everyone does just as much as they can achieve.  Children are encouraged to become involved consistent with their safety and care remaining with a parent or guardian. 

The group is affiliated to the BTCV and has also become involved in the Wokingham District Biodiversity Initiative.  Approximately 50% of the Group members have received training in Work Party Leadership, flora and fauna survey techniques and have been monitoring a nationally significant colony of Noctule bats.  Late Spring and Summer activities include “Bat Walks” and flower identification evenings.   There has also been one tree identification evening.

Significant achievements in the last 12 months have been the construction of two boardwalks to improve public accessibility, particularly for those with restricted mobility.

We have received positive publicity through the local newspaper and have produced fifteen Newsletters. These have been issued to members and local conservation organisations who have been involved in our activities. Small articles have also been published in the local Residents’ Association Newsletter.

The benefits to the Copse so far have been an increase in the bluebells and wood anemones in the areas coppiced to date. This has given our activities a positive image with other park users.  Other low growing species such as wild strawberry have increased while the incidence of self-sown laurel has reduced.  Coppiced material is used to create “dead hedges” along footpath edges.   These, by preventing park users from walking on newly cleared areas, help to reduce damage to emerging new growth, provide shelter for insects and small birds, and ultimately is recycled.  

Currently, the group is supporting the local authority in an application for Local Nature Reserve designation.


